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Meeting:	Term 3 2023
Date/Time:	Thursday 14 September 
Location:	Forrest Primary School Library & via Zoom https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87026341374

Attendance: Teresa Gorondi (via Zoom for first part of meeting), Ali Sewter, Lucy Clynes, Tui Davidson, Patricia Solares Poggi, Vanessa Dayeh, Teddy C.H.Kuo, Asmeen Shariff, Rebecca Kirkwood, Rebecca Underwood

1. Welcome & apologies  	
Uli Putz was an apology for this meeting. 

The committee welcomed new Secretary, Rebecca Underwood. 

Welcome to Teddy and Asmeen.
 
2. Minutes of term 2 meeting, moved by Lucy Clynes, seconded by Tui Davidson

3. Discussion items						Ali Sewter
a) FOOSHC update
FOOSHC is to be covered up to 9.30am (up from 9am) in the variation of contract negotiations. There will be a Christmas closure of FOOSHC and the first 2 days back in 2024, FOOSHC will not be open, but instead hold a ‘meet and greet’ for new and prospective families. This period will also provide time for staff to complete their professional development competencies. Ongoing staffing challenges continue, staff moving away from FOOSHC for better pay or as they become qualified in their areas of study. Recruitment drive and active advertising for new FOOSHC staff. Karl (assistant FOOSHC director) is currently on paternity leave and Kathleen is doing a fantastic job acting in his position. Keira recently attended the play conference in Glasgow. 

FOOSHC budget needs to purchase new baskets and trolleys, a new thermomix and dishwasher for the canteen. Looking to replace the dishwasher in FOOSHC in the near future as it keeps getting clogged. The cubby house needs to be replaced due to safety concerns. And both FOOSHC (and the school) would like a shipping container each to store outside play and sports equipment in. 

Marina from the uniform shop is thinking of leaving as all her children have now moved on from Forrest Primary School. If this occurs, a paid position will need to be advertised. 

Getting good feedback regarding the introduction of the new online ordering portal Spriggy. 


FASA update																Rebecca U
Term 3 has offered soccer and chess as coordinated after school activities organised by outside providers. Aidan is the soccer coach who runs the Tuesday session and it appears to be a different chess coach every Thursday. A few issues have arisen regarding families not picking their children up on time, mainly from chess and ongoing refusal of some children not wanting to attend activities (chess) and then being unattended on the school grounds. Also reported some children from soccer going to play with their friends in FOOSHC (and vice versa) when both groups are on the oval. 

So far only soccer is locked in for term 4. Auskick will run in term 1 of 2024 from week 3 to week 6 (inclusive). If chess is to go ahead, might need to look at introducing age restrictions – will discuss this with the provider Sydney Chess Academy. Also beginning to sound out potential Mardarin and art programs for 2024.  

There was an incident at soccer recently and FOOSHC was not initially notified. 


b) Queens jubilee maths garden													Chair/Teresa
The P&C has been asked to donate $10000 towards the maths garden, together with the $10000 grant and $10000 from the school. P&C supported the maths garden and agreed to contribute $10000 towards the project, however it was decided that no plaques be placed on or under trees, moved by Lucy and seconded by Tui. The $30,000 for the maths garden is to cover the landscaping and irrigation, NOT the trees. Heritage Nursery at Yarralumla will have a list of trees that can be purchased by families or members of the community to plant in the garden. Families can either plant the trees themselves or have someone do it on their behalf. Heritage Nursery will deliver the trees to the school. The garden will be located where the forest is, adjacent to the stage and the landscaper is to access if a teardrop shape can be formed within the area. The exact location however, is dependent on access to water as young trees need water when they are establishing. Awaiting the landscaper to give a timeframe for when work will begin. 

c) Lockdown 																Ali Sewter
The junior hall is the lockdown location for FOOSHC, however this arises issues of being close to the front of the school. Ali requested for x2 classrooms at the back be used as FOOSHC lockdown areas instead, this was rejected by the school as not part of the lease. Lucy will escalate this and speak with the school board regarding the topic.

d) Emergency exit
Emergency access to the back of the school continues to be an unresolved issue. The school has now indicated that an emergency exit is to be made in the new National Circuit car part, opening to the grassed area at the back of school grounds. P&C is uncertain who bares the cost to cover this rectification. 

e) AECD data																Ali Sewter
Lucy and Ali are to write up a proposal on how the AECD data can be utilised by FOOSHC and the school, however it was decided that it is best if the school is the driver of such an initiative and they are the one who has access to the data. Evatt Primary School is great example of how a school has used the data well to actively engage a dental service. Ali would like to see a playgroup set up at the school ie. For siblings of current students and the wider local community. She would be keen to get allied health providers such as speech pathologists onboard and offer drop-in sessions. Funding for these initiatives often needs to be set up through grants and the schools.  

f) Farewell gift for Ms Pilgrim 
With Ms Pilgrim announcing her retirement as principle, a gift to her from the P&C was suggested. The school board already gave a gift to her (George Jenson bowl). It was unclear if Ms Pilgrim would be returning to the school in a different capacity, such as mentor or to coach staff. It was decided that it would be put to the parent reps to organise a gift from the class/year cohort. It was also decided that there be a ‘donation box’ put at the front office for cards, gifts, etc. 

g) Community engagement
The coffee cart has been booked for the remainder of the assemblies for the year, these being 20th October for the grade 4 assembly and the 17th November for grade 3 assembly. 

h) Movie night
The movie night was cancelled due to the education directorate policy of not allowing inflatables on school grounds, this includes large projection screens. If the movie night is to go ahead in the future, Lucy suggested that approximately 250 tickets would need to be sold just to break even. Possible alternative suggestions included utilisation of and hiring out an existing cinema such as Hoyts Woden or Palace at New Acton. The Palace theatre can hold 90 people, Lucy advised, so it was suggested that one year cohort trials this with a parent rep to organise. No one volunteered to organise this. 

It was also suggested the initial movie choice of Shrek was too old and suggestions were made that if there was a movie night at a cinema (or Sunday afternoon session) to liaise with the movie theatre to get a newly released movie. 

i) Ride and walk to school safely bbq breakfast
The P&C has been asked to organise the bbq for the ‘ride and walk safely to school’ event by Mark Robson. The P&C supported this, and Lucy moved this and Tui seconded this. Ali and Rebecca U volunteered to assist to organise this with Mark Robson’s, and Rebecca K to organise the online ‘volunteer sign up sheet’ to set up, cook and pack up the bbq. There are 2 bbqs available to use as per Ali. Plan will be for Dipendra the canteen manager, who has a current food safety handlers certificate to coordinate this, and it was voted upon that he is paid for this role. It was suggested that instead of a bacon and egg roll that it is substituted with a sausage sandwich to reduce costs and due to high incidence of egg allergy. It was agreed that there should be a vegetarian option. 

j) Calendar
There was much confusion over where to access the school calendar, either through the school website or in the newsletter. There were also concerns raised about how the calendar isn’t updated regularly  or reflect some events at school. 

Lucy advised that the school will be moving away from its main communication tool of Seesaw next year, and moving to the Toddle platform that is widely used in other IB schools. 


k) P&C meeting frequency and positions
As positions in the P&C still vacant (vice president, parent rep liaison officer, P&C council rep), it is requested Teresa recirculate positions. It was requested that there are clear lines on roles and responsibilities for each position and updating the P&C website with this, however it is a complex and time consuming task. Ali asked if anyone knew how to use ‘word press’ or do training to learn the necessary skills, Vanessa offered that she may be able to volunteer for this. 

Frequency of meetings suggested to be twice a term, one in week 3 and one in week 8. This aligns with other schools and is hopeful that it will reduce the time and content to cover in the meetings. It was suggested to review the times of the meetings, with the possibility of a day time meeting. This was actioned by Luch and seconded by Rebecca U.  


Standing items 
a) Action list review														Lucy
 Follow up with Teresa about the floor for the junior school hall. 
Follow up with Uli regarding progress of welcome pack. Asmeen and Teddy (new parents to the school community and Australia) have nominated themselves to work with Uli on this project. Rebecca U will put them in contact with each other. 

Tui has nominated herself to put together a P&C welcome pack to try to encourage new families to join. This pack will be enclosed within the school welcome pack that new families receive. 

b) Principle/school leadership group report – tabled
With Mrs T retiring and the school no longer being able to offer Japanese classes, the school is hoping to offer Mandarin next year, with 2 candidates already applying. 

c) Parent rep report – no parent rep report as no parent rep liaison officer

d) Deakin parent rep report –													Tui
Tui presented on behalf of Jacqueline, a parent rep from Deakin preschool. Tui informed everyone that the Deakin Preschool is a subcommittee of the P&C, this was created a number of years ago, however it appears to fallen off communication. The current parent reps and the teacher would like to access the preschool funds (they have their own bank account), Tui actioned this motion, seconded by Lucy, for the preschool reps to purchase items and send invoices to Ali.  

e) Board report 															Lucy
It has been raised with the directorate by the school board that there is the same budget for both new and old schools, however this is not adequate as older schools have more maintenance costs. The board has invited the education directorate to meet with them to discuss this further, and hopefully secure more funding for infrastructure. 

Old smart boards are being fazed out. Parents and P&C are being asked to contribute towards new ones. School is budgeting for this also. 

Lucy advised that the school is changing communication platforms. 

f) P&C council report – no P&C council rep 



No further business


4. Thanks & Conclusion						Lucy
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